






REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING 
MARCH 21, 2017 

Page 4 of 10 

Mr. Costanzo opinioned that all Council and DOA meetings be video recorded and posted, and 
that the City should create a Walled Lake YouTube channel, stating there is serious lack of 
communication and transparency within our city and he is not comfortable with our city because 
there is a lack of transparency. 

COUNCIL CONSIDERATION: 

1. Oath of Office administered to Police Officer Brett Crick

Ceremonial Oath of Office provided by Deputy Clerk Rodgers. 

2. Public Safety Campus Lighting

Finance Director Coogan said as council knows about stepping up the image and addressing the 
reinvention of Walled Lake. It began with the exterior of the public safety campus and the next 
step is the lighting. She said the lights needs to be put in before the landscaping and the trees can 
be put in. She went through five options for lights and going with LED lights. She said the way 
the city looks enhances the pride and respect in our community. She said the city is looking to 
put in fourteen (14) often (10) foot light poles around the campus, and there are some bollards. 
She said that bollards are the shorter lights used to light the walk ways for safety purposes. She 
said the library walkway and the police walkway will use the bollard lighting since they are 
heavier in traffic in the evenings. The lights start from traditional to modern with the pole color 
being either black or dark brown. She discussed the pricing between the five different poles. She 
said the pole height is ten feet and the light topper is two feet tall. 

Council Member Helke asked for the custom color is it $500 per pole. 

Finance Director Coogan said no it is not. She said it is per order, the city orders two poles at a 
time. The city pays that when a head light breaks. 

Council Member Lublin said the city is just looking at the poles for the public safety campus, the 
DOA is different and will be addressed at a later time. He said the luminaire company is from 
Farmington Hills. 

Finance Director Coogan said other than the ODA, $85,000 would be the maximum that it would 
cost for any one of the choices. 

CM 03-04-17 MOTION TO APPROVE LUMECON COMPANY FOR THE TEN­
FOOT LANTERN LUMINAIRE LIGHT POLES IN THE COLOR 
BLACK FOR THE PRICE LISTED 

Motion by Lublin, seconded by Loch, CARRIED: To approve Lumecon Company for the 
ten-foot lantern luminaire light poles in the color black for the price listed. 

Council Member Helke asked where the money is coming from again, can you just mention that. 
She said the city already spent $780,000 to fix the parking lot and by the time we get this done 














